
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                         VETO MESSAGE - No. 126 
  
TO THE ASSEMBLY: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Assembly Bill Number 2757, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT  to amend the general municipal law, in relation to 
payment 
      of special accidental death benefits" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  General Municipal Law Section 208-f grants accidental  death  
benefits 
to  widows,  widowers  and  dependent children of police officers, 
fire- 
fighters and certain other law enforcement and emergency  personnel  
who 
die  in  the  line  of duty. A similar provision under the New York 
City 
Administrative Code gives benefits to dependent  parents  in  the  
event 
that  the  deceased  had  no spouse or covered children. This bill 
would 
extend the coverage of General Municipal Law Section 208-f to  
dependent 
parents as well. 
  
  I  fully support the goals of this bill, which is to ensure that 
death 
benefits are paid to the dependent parents of law enforcement and  
emer- 
gency  personnel who die in the line of duty and who do not have 
spouses 
or children. Unfortunately, the bill  contains  one  highly  
problematic 
provision--it  is  retroactive  to  September 1, 1978, the date on 
which 
General Municipal Law Section  208-f  was  enacted.  This  would  
impose 
financial  obligations  going  back nearly 30 years. If a claim was 
made 
dating back that  far,  it  would  impose  extraordinary  
administrative 
burdens  on  the municipality at issue. Even the largest cities may 
lack 
the records necessary to evaluate such  a  claim.  Moreover,  while  
the 
costs  of  this  bill  going forward are likely to be modest, payment 
of 



retroactive benefits for three decades would have a  significant  
fiscal 
impact.  As a result, the Mayor of the City of New York, the Division 
of 
the Budget, the Governor's Office of Employee Relations and the New 
York 
Conference  of  Mayors  and Municipal Officials, while supportive of 
the 
concept behind this bill, recommend that it be vetoed. 
  
  Finally, several opponents of this bill have commented that it lacks 
a 
fiscal note estimating its costs. No such note is required, because  
the 
bill  does  not amend the Retirement and Social Security Law.  
Neverthe- 
less, as a general matter, an actuarial estimate of the costs of 
provid- 
ing a benefit should be included whenever  possible,  because  it  
would 
assist  members  of  the Legislature in deciding whether to vote for 
the 
bill, and also would assist the many state agencies, local  
governments, 
and outside organizations that are asked to comment on the bill. 
  
  In  sum,  although  I  am  vetoing  this bill today, I would 
willingly 
approve a similar bill that has an immediate effective date, and I  
have 
instructed  my  staff  to  work with the sponsors of this legislation 
to 
draft a new bill that can be enacted as soon as possible. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


